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March 4, 2002

Al Nicol

Pendraéon Energy Partners
621 17" Street, Suite 750
Denver, CO 80293

RE: Disposal of Produced Water Filters

Dear Mr. Nicol:

Walsh Engineering and Production Company (Walsh) acting as agent for Pendragon Energy Partners (Pendragon) has
requested authorization to dispose of produced water filters from the Pendragon Frontier A #1 SWD, 1-08-26N-1Z1W,
API#30-045-05919. At my request, West Hahn of Walsh had the filters tested for corrositivity. The sample filters tested 7.8
and 7.9 pH. These results are well within the non-hazardous spectrum, allowing the water filters [Rule 712 D (2) m. waste] to
be disposed of at a New Mexico Environmental Department (NMED) permitted landfill. Pendragon must furnish test results

to the NMED permitted facility that meet its permitted standard.
[f you have questions, please feel free to call me at (505) 334-6178 ext. 15.

Yours truly,

Environmental Geologist
dfoust(@state.nm.us
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